
              Wednesday December 19th, 2018                   

             The Atlin Whisper  
                    “Never doubt that a small group of committed citizens can change the world.” 

Margaret Mead 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Creation 
 

Grandpa and Granddaughter were sitting 
together, while Grandpa read a Christmas 

story. While he was reading, she reached up 
and stroked his cheek. Moments later she 

stroked her own cheek. After a few minutes, 
she did it again. When the story ended, she 

asked: 
"Grandpa, did God make you?" 

Grandpa replied: "Yes, a long time ago." 
"Grandpa, did God make me too?" She 

asked. 
"Yes, He did, just four years ago." he replied. 

After waiting for a few moments, the 
Granddaughter said: 

"You know what, Grandpa? He's getting 
better at it!" 

 
Sent in by Rob Paxton 

Safe Ride Option: 

The Atlin RCMP recognizes that due to the 

size of our community we do not have an 

organized, “safe ride home” program 

during the holidays. If anyone in the 

community would like to volunteer a few 

hours of their time for this initiative there 

will be a sign-up sheet at the Recreation 

Center along with available dates and 

times. 

Have a safe Holiday Season! 

Cpl Swetnam 

 



 

 

 

 

 

BREWERY BAY MARINA ASOCIATION – DECEMBER 2018 

This submission to the Whisper was generated by a complaint made to Natural Resources BC by an Atlin resident. Apparently, 
the complainant feels the Brewery Bay Marina is not operating according to the terms of the leases they hold by restricting 
public access to the marina. 

The BBMA was formed a number of years ago as a non-profit organization incorporated under the B.C. Societies Act. It was 
established to take over the maintenance and operation of the marina from the Atlin District Board of Trade. The Association is 
managed by a board of directors that is representative of the community and currently has over sixty permanent members. The 
Association holds three leases of Crown land which include the boat basin and launch ramp, the picnic area and parking lots 
and the free public launch ramp at the foot of Rant Street. 

At the present time forty members of the association have moorage sites in the marina and all either live or own property in 
Atlin. Moorage sites are allotted from a waiting list, but not in any particular order. Determination is made by the applicant 
meeting certain requirements. e.g. Do they reside in Atlin? Do they own property in Atlin? Are they available to assist with the 
O&M of the marina? The size of their vessel, etc.  

Over the past few years, with the exception of the airplane dock, all of the walkways and docks have been replaced at a cost of 
over $60,000.00. The framing and decking for the new docks was purchased locally. The flotation and hardware had to be 
obtained outside of Atlin. The new docks were built entirely by volunteers and donated time and equipment. 

This spring the association will undertake major repairs to the free public launch ramp at the foot of Rant Street. The plan is to 
widen and lengthen the ramp and replace and back fill the retaining wall. A ‘Use at Your Own Risk’ sign will be purchased and 
erected. Hopefully, the Atlin District Board of Trade, and private donations will help defer some of the costs for these extensive 
repairs.  

Our income comes from membership and moorage fees. For the past two years we have rented RV campsites during the 
festival week-end to assist the Atlin Arts and Music Festival with their campsite overflow. Our leases stipulate we must have 
$2,000,000.00 PL & PD insurance that costs us $1,500 annually. The BBMA is a worthwhile community-minded organization 
and anyone can join at a cost of $75.00 annually. A membership entitles you to unlimited use of the marina launch ramp and 
parking lots and the right to attend annual general meetings where motions can be made and voted on.  

The marina is a valuable community asset managed entirely by volunteers. It was originally built by Atlinites who donated 
hundreds of hours of time and effort and donated equipment. Atlin is well known for its volunteer services and the BBMA is a 
fine example. I am extremely grateful and proud of the ‘Over the Hill Gang’ who continually show up to assist with the operation 
and maintenance of the marina.  

I am willing to meet with anyone to discuss the operation of the marina. We would appreciate any sound recommendations and 
constructive criticism. 

Jim King, President                                                                                                                          Brewery Bay Marina 
Association 
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Matinee 

Matinee 

December & January Movies 

The Historic Globe Theatre 

 

Sunday December 23:  Shrek 

 

  Doors Open 2:30  Show Time 3:00– 4:30 Rated PG 

Starring Mike Myers Eddie Murphy Cameron Diaz John Lithcow  directed by Andrew Adamson & Vicky Jenson 

 

Computer Animated Comedy: Shrek an endearing ogre is on a quest to rescue feisty Princess Fiona with help from 

his lovable loudmouthed Donkey so he can win back the deed to his beloved swamp from scheming Lord Farquaad. 

 

Sunday December 30:  Sorry No Movie 

 

Friday January 4:  The Croods  

 

  Doors Open 2:30  Show Time 3:00– 4:45 Rated G 

 

3D computer-animated comedy adventure: When the Crood’s prehistoric cave is destroyed, they set out to explore a 

spectacular landscape filled with fantastic creatures, strange surprises, and a whole new world of adventure. 

 

Sunday January 6:  Roxanne 

  

 Doors Open 6:30  Show Time 7:00 – 9:00   rated PG 

Starring Steve Martin, Daryl Hannah directed by Fred Schepisi 

 

Romantic Comedy: Fire chief C.D has an astonishingly long nose which is no laughing matter.  C.D contends with 

jerky nose jokes, a bumbling crew of firemen, and his secret love for astronomy student Roxanne. 

 

Admission Donation 
Concession items marked 

All proceeds go towards the heating bill 

 

Facebook: @ExploreAtlin     Email: exploreatlin@gmail.com 

Presented by Heather Keny 
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December designated as Provincial 

CounterAttack Impaired Driving month 

in BC 

 

Impaired Driving enforcement is a national policing priority and 
Atlin RCMP will support this priority by increasing enforcement 
efforts to stop impaired drivers this holiday season. 

Saturday, December 1, 2018 marks the start of the provincial, 
month-long CounterAttack impaired driving campaign. Atlin 
motorists can expect to see a heightened police presence in 
many areas of the community targeting impaired drivers. 

According to provincial statistics, 65 people die each year (on 
average) in collisions where alcohol, drugs or medication is 
involved (5 year average from 2012 to 2016), making impaired 
driving fatalities one of the leading causes of death on our 
provincial roadways.  Impaired driving, defined as driving under 
the influence of alcohol and/or drugs is entirely preventable yet 
it continues to happen with devastating consequences.  Police 
will be using every resource at their disposal to get impaired 
drivers off the road. Police are also fully prepared to enforce the 
recently introduced cannabis legislation. 

A small decision to plan ahead and drive responsibly can have 
great impact on our community. If you are planning on drinking 
or using drugs this holiday season, please do not drive. By 
finding an alternative way home such as walking or a 
designated driver you can ensure that you, and others sharing 
the road with you, get to their destination safely.  Please make 
it your habit to drive sober every time you get behind the wheel. 

Motorists can expect to see police road-checks in Atlin during 
the month of December and thereafter. Police ask everyone to 
drive safely and obey the direction of officers at all check-stops.  
Atlin RCMP wishes everyone a safe holiday season!  

Cpl Swetnam 

 

 
 
 
 
SVOP Licence, 24 ft. Boat, Transport 
Canada Commercial Registration 

 
Gary Hill, Atlin B.C. V0W 1A0 

Licensed, B.C. Guide 

Call-250 651-7553 Email 
gary.hill@live.com 

$850.00 per day - $550.00 per 1/2 day 

 

 

Custom Fish Art—Fibreglass and 

Wood—Gary Hill’s Fish Art 

GARY HILL’S – CUSTOM, FISH 

REPRODUCTIONS 
PHONE 250 651 7553 

EMAIL – gary.hill@live.com 

7 MONARCH Drive 

ATLIN – BC. V0W 1A0 

WEB SITE – http://gary-hill.com 

Atlin Christian Centre 

Affiliated with the Pentecostal 
Assemblies of Canada 

    Services Sunday 10:30 a.m. 

Come join us! 

                  The Gift of Life 
                         Unto us a life is given 
          To live fully all our days 

With much more giving than taking 
Offering friendship and good cheer. 

 
            “A Treasure of Gifts” 

               Each season offers a treasure of gifts 
To enhance our love of nature. 

                  Each of us has a treasure of gifts 
To offer family, friends and the community. 

          The treasure of gifts we bring inspires others. 
By Jeff Salmon 
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NORTHERN HOMES REAL ESTATE  

 

 
Bear Creek Road 

This two-story, three-bedroom log home with outbuildings is on 3.95 
acres along Bear Creek Road and has had lots of recent updates. 

 $198,500. 

 
Wilson Street  
Quiet mountain views from this four-bedroom, 1600 sqft home on two acres. 
 Open yard with raised beds and greenhouse. Where else can you find a 
kitchen like this at this price?  Great value at $197,500 
 
Pine Creek Subdivision  Three-bedroom 1,336 sq ft family home on 1.75-acres in Pine Creek subdivision.  Backs 
onto Pine Creek.  $215,000  
 
Lake Street  Beautiful three-bedroom, renovated to brand new, 3,500 sq.ft. lakeside home.  Stunning lake and 
mountain views. Nothing between you and the lake!  $698,000 

 
Food Basket  Thriving business in Atlin!  The building, land, rental suite, and grocery store are all included.  A great 
way for someone wanting an early retirement to make a comfortable living $448,000 

Second Street  Shop with 60-amp service plus a 600 sq.ft. home (bachelor pad).  Grab your tools and get to work 
right away!  $115,000 

 
Discovery  Single lot, 28x80, level, gravel, perfect for permanent RV, easy access on Discovery. $20,000  SOLD 
 
Discovery  3 adjoining lots, level, corner access  SOLD 
 
First Street  Rare building site, 75x100’, level and ready for you to develop. $160,000.  SOLD 
 
Second Street 
Three adjoining lots totaling 90x100’, great view of the lake. Second street level is estimated 7’ higher than alley 
level.  $100,000 
 

First Street  2500 sq.ft. basement entry home with 4 bedrooms, 24x24’ garage, 60’ shed for wood, quads or 
whatever you need, very private 2 acres.  $187,000 

 
Ruffner Bay  Stunning five-bedroom beautiful 4,000+ sqft home with two guest cottages and hangar.  Lakefront, 
off the grid 24-acre parcel, no neighbors!  $1,499,000 

 
Green Street  Quiet three-bedroom 2,058 sq ft family home, quality built to code, one of the best shops in town on 
two acres.   $299,700 

 
Trond Gulch  In a pastoral setting this one-bedroom, 715 sqft off-the-grid home on 9.88 acres surrounded by 
Crown Land.  Sauna and guest cabin.  $350,000   
 
Monarch Mountain  Beautiful 4 BR log home on 4.45 acres with a great panoramic view. $399,900  SOLD 
 
Second Street 
Two adjoining lots totaling 60x100’, view property. $50,000.  SOLD 

Wishing Everyone a Peaceful and Healthy Christmas and New Year 
 

   Call Myrna at (250) 775-1019   

             myrnablake1@gmail.com            Go to northernhomesbc.ca for more details. 

mailto:myrnablake1@gmail.com


 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

          Fire Wood  Snow Removal     Wood Stove Pellets 

 

         Driveway Sanding 

Bob’s Contracting can help you with it all. 
Give them a call 250-651-2488 or 
email atlinhouseboat@gmail.com 

 

COMMUNITY CANDLE 

LIGHT CAROL SERVICE 

 7 p.m. SUNDAY 

DECEMBER 23rd
 

St Martin’s Anglican 

Everyone Welcome 

 

 
The next Whisper is Wednesday, January 2nd. 

Submissions are due no later than Monday 9A.M. December 31st 
Compiled and edited by Lynne Phipps.  

 Printing courtesy of RCMP Atlin; Printing costs courtesy of Literacy Now.  
Classifieds, news, upcoming events Contact 1-250-651-7861 or lynnephipps@hotmail.com if you have, pictures or 

articles you would like to submit. 
Please note that submissions should be sent in either WORD or JPEG whenever possible.  PDF must first be printed and 

then scanned back into the computer in order to format it into the paper.  This costs in both paper and ink. We know that 
at times a PDF is the only way, which is okay when necessary, but otherwise, as the Whisper is a FREE community service 

we appreciate your support in helping to keep the costs down as much as possible.  Thank You! 

 

                                
 

With winter coming we would like to remind everyone to please keep their driveways well plowed and 
pathways to water fills shovelled and clear of debris. 

 If your driveway is not clear for the water or sewer truck to use safely and he has to chain up a fee will 
be added to your invoice. 

Please also note that calls for same day water delivery service throughout the winter must be 
received no later than 11 a.m. of said day.  Thank you! 

Our mailing address is Box 318, Atlin BC V0W 1A0 
You can also email us at grizzlyhomeservices@gmail.com 

250-651-7463 
With thanks, Dana and Mary Hammond 

PLEASE NOTE: We will be closed 
DECEMBER 25TH, 26TH and JANUARY 1ST 

Water schedules will be adjusted accordingly.   
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